

## EXPERIMENTAL AIRCRAFT ASSOCIATION CHAPTER 67 INC. 205 East 161st Street WESTFIELD IN. 46074

AN INTERNATIONAL NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION DEDICATED TO THE ADVANCEMENT OF AVIATION EDUCATION, HOMEBUILT AIRCRAFT AND SPORT AVIATION

## CHAPTER 67 HANGAR 1.5 MILES WEST OF U.S. 31 ON 161ST. STREET

Monday April 3rd. E.A.A. Hangar Wilderness Field

7:30 P.M.

President:

\*\*\*\*\*\*

Pete Murphy called our meeting to order at 7:30 asking if we had any new visitors. Pete ask for the Officers reports, they are as follows.

Vice President: \*\*\*\*\*

Eric Podzielinski called are attention again to the hangar clean-up project. The clean-up was started in March and a lot was accomplished but, more is to be done. Some of our members were up and at things the evening of our April meeting but it was raining so hard no one could do much as to load the truck. Eric is in need of more volunteers to help so, Please call Eric, 877-1524 He will sure appreciate.

## Treasurer:

George Taylor gave the membership present a report on the Chapters financial status, all is good.

Secretary- News Letter Editor: 

I informed the Chapter of the Monthly Gram and the HQ Report I received from E.A.A. H Q. There was so much to cover I presented the letters for anyone to look at.

New & Old Business: WE had nothing to bring up for discussion.

Air adventure Dav: \*\*\*\*\*\*

Dave Morrow gave us the latest up-date on the program and ask for volunteers to help on this day, April 29th. Dave needs E.A.A. members for wing-walkers and others to help in various jobs. Please call Dave if you wish to help on this day, He will sure appreciate your call. Dave can be reached at 846-1390. All of you who will volunteer will have a meeting on Monday April 24th. at the E.A.A. hangar. 7;30 P.M.

Dave also reported on another program scheduled for June 10th. at Wilderness Field, E.A.A. Hangar. It has been agreed upon to have a chili cook-out for Congressman Burton as a fund raiser. Since our Congressman has tried to help us with some of our Aviation problems in the few years past, we feel the least we can do is help raise the funds He needs. It was also decided to donate \$25.00 per meal for this event and we hope all of you will attend to help in this most worthy cause. We no doubt will need Congressman Burton again to work for us in the future so, please, let all of us show our appreciation and help Congressman Dan Burton.

The chili cook-out is a joint venture between CH. 67 & CH. 689. For those of you who wish to talk with your Congressman, Dan Burton will be here. Remember He has been helping all of us with our Aviation issues. The time again, June 10th. 12:00 P.M. to 1:30 PM. Student Sponsorship:

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Tom Watkins reported on His program for sponsoring a 14 to 17 year old to attend the Air Academy at Oshkosh two weeks before the Oshkosh Convention. Plans were discussed and then voted upon. The Avemco Insurance Company is paying half of the \$800.00 fee and Chapter 67 will donate \$200.00, the remaining \$200.00 will be picked up by two of 67 members, Dick Ervin and Nathan Davis. Many, many thanks to Dick & Nathan. The \$200.00 it is hoped to be reimbursed to our Chapter treasury by those members who would make a donation along with an application and nomination for their choice of student to be. Thom Watkins will be excepting your donations and we all thank you for helping some young person achieve this wonderful opportunity. Thank your Please let Thom know as soon as possible.

Flying Club: \*\*\*\*\*\*

Don Barnhart would like very much to organize a Flying Club. Anyone interested in a Club should call Don at home, 846-8599 or at the office, 776-4077. Don will be happy to hear from you. Thanks.

Dick Soots has two Telex headsets for sale. might be just what you need. Dick told us about a nice trip down into the Keys and Florida. He and His Wife had a great flight down and back, everything went great. Thank you for the trip, we enjoyed it.

Oshkosh Work Party:

Oshkosh this year. If anyone would care to help, let Thom Watkins know and you might have a flight up or you may have a ride with someone driving. Thank you.

William Thornberry and I were going to fly to SUN-N-Fun but were weathered out. As you remembered it was snowing Sat. morning.

Reading: I recommend you read page 36 in your SPORT AVIATION this \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\* April 89 issue.

A new roster is bring typed up for everyone, paid-up member will each receive a Chapter roster soon as possible.

Everyone have a fine day,

Respectfully.

Sect.-Newsletter Editor Maurice Hobson

NEW MEMBERS: We are happy to announce two new members to our Chapter Jim Clymer of Indpolis. James Neville of Indpolis.

So good to have both of you and hope you enjoy your Chapter.

NEXT MEETING 

NEXT MEETING \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\* NEXT MEETING \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

May 1, 7:30 P.M.

May 1, 7:30 pm. MAY 1, 7/30 pm.